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Greetings from Rouzerville, PA!

I want to thank everyone for keeping us in your prayers. 2024 has been a great year for Liberty
_as we have seen many changes, most of which have been for the better. On the first Wednesday
of 2025, I spent the service reflecting on some of our highlights, and some of the biggest ones
included the new members who joined in 2024. Other notable moments were the progress on our
building, but the highlight that I focused on most was the spiritual growth of the church!

Everyone recognizes that this is still a young church, and we have more ground to cover to be
fully self supporting, but we are on the right track! We have been blessed with visitors in almost
every service throughout the fall and the beginning of winter, which has been very encouraging.
Hopefully, more people will decide to stay and join us!

Financially, we have been able to operate without any issues. I’ve been teaching our
congregation how important it is to support their pastor—not only for my sake but for the next
man God calls to lead Liberty.

I have focused on raising money for our building, and it has gone very well. However, I have not
tried to raise my salary, which has slowly been decreasing as the cost of living continues to rise.
Despite this, I have never come up short because my Lord is faithful. I have always preached that
God will provide for those He calls into the ministry, and I truly believe it. I am so thankful for
the churches and individuals who have come alongside us to help plant a church here in
Rouzerville Pa. If the Lord puts us on your heart to support, we would greatly appreciate it.

Our next step is to work on finishing the upstairs of the new building, as well as putting a new
roof on the fellowship hall. Once the weather warms up, we’re planning to get back at it.
Tomorrow morning, I am meeting with the men of the church who want to form a maintenance
committee to help keep everything running. I couldn’t ask for a better group. The men who want
to join the committee are the same ones who have been with me every step of the way as we built
the new building. This is another area of growth that is much welcomed!

I could go on and on about those who have stepped up to serve at Liberty. Thanks so much for
keeping Liberty in your prayers.
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